
WELCOME
Year 3 Parents’ Information

Ms Drew, Miss Forster and Miss Iliffe



Who we are

• Teachers 

• 3CD: Ms Drew

• 3RF: Miss Forster, Miss Iliffe and Mrs Furze 

• Assistant Head: Mr King

• Teaching Assistants: Mrs Dhami, Miss Tebbutt and Miss Rowan

• Spanish: Mrs Perez

• PSHCE: Mrs Hurren

• PE – LCFC coach = Sean

* Please speak to your child’s class teacher if you have any 
queries or concerns. If your query or concern remains, then 

please arrange to see  Mr King.



Uniform
• School Uniform - We try to keep our school uniform rules simple and make sure 

that the items are easily accessible and affordable.

• Black or grey trousers, skirts or pinafore dresses (no jeans, including black denim)

• A white or blue polo shirt, blouse or shirt (with or without school logos)

• Black sensible shoes or black ankle boots (no high-tops, sandals or heels)

• Black or grey plain socks, tights or leggings

• In summer, girls may wear blue school dresses

• No jewellery apart from small, discrete stud earrings and for religious reasons

• No make-up including nail varnish

• No big bows or cat ear headbands etc.



PE Kit 
• Black or navy shorts 

• Black or navy tracksuit bottoms/leggings 

• White/light blue t-shirt 

• Trainers 

• Black or navy jacket/jumper/hoodie

• Please remember that on PE days long hair should be tied 
back at all times and jewellery should be removed. Children 
can continue to wear their PE kit on PE days.

• Please do not let the children wear expensive/designer 
items for PE or for school and ensure that all items are 
named. We had a huge amount of lost property last year, 
which was not claimed or named.



PE Days 

•Children are to come into school dressed in 
their PE kit on PE days.

•Year 3 PE days are: Tuesdays and Fridays.



Equipment
• Children are encouraged to bring water to school and 
can refill their bottles throughout the day. Please only 
send water to school in a named, plastic bottle. They can 
also bring a healthy snack at break time. Fruit and cereal 
bars are a good example of this.

• Book bag (reading books and reading record). 

• Packed lunch (if needed)

• School dinners now require a payment. This can be 
made through ParentPay. No personal pencil cases 
because we provide one for the children.

• No mobile phones or other equipment, thank you.



Attendance

• 96%

• Gates open at 8:40 am

• Register is taken at 8:50 am

( if you arrive after 8:50am your child will be marked as 
being late - after 9am your child will receive an 
unauthorised absence)

• Medical appointments and absences need to be 
communicated to the office.



Rewards and sanctions
In Year 3, pupils are positively rewarded by verbal praise and 

feedback. This can include house point and class marbles.

Raffle tickets are given out as part of an incentive for our 

reward system – a winning ticket is then drawn at the end of 

each week where one lucky pupil will win a small raffle prize of 

their choice.

Children are also chosen for the celebration book on Fridays 

and can earn school trophies.

On rare occasions a pupil may receive a ‘time out’ sanction as 
part of the behaviour management of pupils in line with the 

schools Behaviour Policy.



Year 3 curriculum

•The curriculum areas 
covered this term can 
be found in the  
knowledge organisers 
on the school website.

•Some of our exciting learning includes: 
Stone Age, The Egyptians, weaving, 
making vegetable tarts, making 
castles and much more.



Knowledge Organisers

•Each half term, knowledge organisers are 
uploaded onto our website. 

•These help you and your child know what is 
being taught throughout the year. There 
are key facts and words that children can 
recall with you and some additional fun 
learning activities you can complete 
together.



Homework

• Set on a Wednesday, due in on the 
following  Tuesday to be looked at on 
Wednesday

• Please read with your child for at least 3 
times a week for 20 minutes.

• Spelling practice will be sent home to 
learn for a weekly test. 

• Children will be provided a log in for 
Times Table Rock Stars which they 
should be using 3 – 4 times a week. 
Please keep their log ins safe. 



Trips this year
• Cave visit
• New Walk Museum
• A local geography trip


